TOWN OF HILL SELECTMEN'S WORKSHOP

April 11, 2023

Selectmen Present: Shaun Bresnahan, Frank Razzaboni, Stephen Thomson & Lisa Seymour (Administrative Assistant)

Selectmen Absent: None

Public: None

Shaun Bresnahan brought the workshop to order at 7:54 pm.

Selectmen Workshop

A brief discussion on the upcoming hearing on April 14th this is an in-person hearing regarding the property on 25 Snow Road.

The selectmen reviewed the pay rate forms from the Chief Moulton. They also discussed the overall gross wages for the fire department and the allocation of the Fire Chiefs wages. A brief discussion on the fire department issues this will be further discussed at the Selectmen's meeting because the Fire department will be there.

Stephen Thomson has concerns with the highway department not doing the mowing. Shaun said that Dean and Tony work together and Dale works alone. Shaun stated that with many of the roads not meeting the standards they need to be concentrate on repairing them instead of mowing. Robert Dupuis has a contract with the town to mow the cemeteries, town common areas and the ballfield. Bob is interested in purchasing the zero-turn mower and will adjust his contract to pay the town for it. He got a quote from Knoxland equipment for a used one for \$4,800 when the purchased the zero-turn mower it cost \$8,000.

Dean was asked to get the chipper out and clean up the sides of the roads from downed trees and branches. Shaun said that have been working on this project.

JoAnne Irving inquired about the CDL classification that the highway department had. Shaun had Lisa look into this with our carrier. The highway department all have a CDL B license which requires them to have a medical card. Lisa will work with Foley our carrier to get this scheduled.

The old cruiser that is currently at the highway garage and the dump truck needs to be disposed of. Lisa Seymour will look for the title for the cruiser looks like it might be good just for scrap. Need to check with Gilpatrick Metal Recycling in Bristol if they would take it. Stephen suggested that the dump truck might make someone a great yard truck.

Intent to cut:

Austin McClain 122 Bunker Hill Road Map R11 Lot 24 & 25 Logger Christopher Caron - Approved

Police Department panel update: Shaun Bresnahan asked Robert Dupuis if he would be interested being on the panel as a retired police officer? Robert said he would like to be on the panel. Currently we have Bruce Blazon, Thomas Seymour, Shaun Bresnahan, Francis Razzaboni and Stephen Thomson. Shaun is going to ask Wendy Rosa chair of the budget committee to part on the panel as well. Shaun said that we have one from Bristol and one Franklin police departments interested in the Police Chief's position.

With no further business to conduct, Shaun Bresnahan made the motion to adjourn the meeting and Stephen Thomson seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously motion at 8:35 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Lisa Seymour

Shaun Bresnahan, Chair

Frank Razzaboni

Stephen Thomson